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That’s all very well but that same report in the U.S. by E. Ivan White also examined  a 1999 study done by 
the New York State Department of Environmental Conservation “assisted by representatives from 16 oil 
and gas companies” on hydrofracking and radioactivity and also a 2011 Environmental Impact Statement 
the agency did on the issue. The White report said both the study and the impact statement presented a 
“cavalier attitude toward human exposure to radioactive material.”  
  
I was pleased when I learned that Victoria had placed a ban on coal seam gas extraction until much more 
extensive research had been done. The ban should have been placed nationally by the federal government.  
  
In March 2015, current information from the United States Obama Administration was the unveiling of 
Federal Fracking Regulations. However, the new rules will apply only to oil and gas wells drilled on public 
lands, even though the vast majority of fracking in the U.S. is done on private land.  
  
Apart from the possibility of flawed research in Australia, all landholders should have had the right to refuse 
coal and gas mining on their land. It seems as though there has been a revolving door between the people 
who write the laws and the companies that benefit from them. That’s not democracy to allow coal and gas 
companies to run rough-shod over our farmland, our rural communities and the rest of us. The secrecy of a 
Trans-Pacific Partnership deal is writ large over CSG.  
  
Here are some good reasons for a permanent ban on unconventional gas in Victoria.  
  
According to the Australian Energy Market Operator, there is no gas shortage in Victoria or anywhere else 
in Australia, so there is no need to risk the health of crucial farmland just to extract gas we don’t need.  
  
Protecting Victoria from CSG extracting and other unconventional gas will protect existing jobs –especially 
in agriculture and tourism.  
  
Victoria needs to transition rapidly to zero net emissions. There is growing evidence of fugitive emissions 
(ie. leaking) from unconventional gas processes, showing that gas is not as clean as once thought, and there 
is no time left for fossil fuels to find an impossible cleaner dirty product. Gas therefore has no place in 
Victoria’s future energy mix.  
  
If Victoria is to be considered a leader on climate change, the government cannot allow a new gas industry 
to be established.  
  
No amount of Victorian gas production will reduce prices that consumers have to pay. Gas prices have 
increased because LNG exports from the east coast have linked us to international markets where prices are 
higher.  
  
A Victorian gas industry will not save consumers money. The best solution for consumers to reduce gas 
bills is through energy efficiency initiatives. We have the sun, we have the wind and we have the inventors, 
the workers and the users.  
  
Signed: Kendall Lovett.     
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